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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 4
       DATE: July 15, 2004
MOTION: 2004-0326
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  A MOTION directing the Executive and the county’s criminal justice agencies to develop priorities, state legislative agendas, financial plans and budgets that sustain the positive results of Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) implementation.  
SUMMARY:   Proposed Motion 2004-0362 was developed at the direction of the Law, Justice and Human Services Committee Chair following a briefing of the committee on the issue of sustainability of successful JJOMP initiatives.  The adoption of the JJOMP in 2000 and the implementation of its recommended initiatives have succeeded not only in helping the county to avoid the cost of new detention facilities, but also to reduce the use of secure detention by over 40% and community supervision by 30%.  for an operating savings of over $3 million per year.  Most of the JJOMP initiatives, however, were not implemented with county savings but rather with time-limited grants or other state and federal sources that are now being reduced or eliminated.  
At the June 17th briefing on this issue, Judge Patricia Clark, Chief Juvenile Judge, and Bruce Knutson, Juvenile Court Director, detailed how the majority of these initiatives are at risk over the next three years and how loss of a significant portion of these initiatives would undermine the continued success of JJOMP.  They outlined some potential state and county reinvestment and realignment strategies that could be pursued.  The purpose of the motion, therefore, is to encourage the Executive, including the Department of Community and Human Services, and the county’s criminal justice agencies to continue working together, as they have so successfully to date, to identify the most critical elements of their success and to develop state legislative agenda recommendations and financial plan and budget proposals that can sustain the positive results for youth and the community and the resultant savings in expensive detention and court services.  
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